

## NEWSLETTER 18th June 2023

#### **Attendance:**

Overall school attendance this week is 89.6%.

Congratulations to Year 2 Browne who are the attendance winners this week with **95%**. As this is below 98%, sadly no class will have an own clothes day week.



For more information about our school, use our QR code to link to the website at any time.

(Year 1 & 2 only) Please refer to email dated 15/06/23 for details as there is a cost payable for the visitor.

Reminders

Mon 19.06.23

Green Art Day

Tues 20.06.23

Sports Day: KS2 Parents / Carers to arrive at 9.15am.

YR and KS1 Parents / Carers to arrive at 1pm.

Please ensure your child comes to school in PE kit wearing a tshirt of their house colour. Please also provide a water bottle, sunscreen and a hat.

Yr 4 Forest School: Class teacher will update Yr 4 parents via Class Dojo regarding Forest School / Sports Day clothing.

#### Wed 21.06.23

Yr 5 Forest School: Please ensure your child wears suitable clothing for the weather including sunscreen and a hat.

Friday 16.06.23 09.05 Celebration Assembly: For selected parents notified by text.

#### Message from the Senior Leadership Team

Dear Parents / Carers

Well done to Year 6 for a successful and enjoyable trip to PGL. It was wonderful to hear positive comments from pupils about spending time with people they don't usually socialise with in school – memories made for a lifetime, we hope.

This week's online safety focus concerns OMETV – a social media platform which is rising in popularity across the World. Please refer to the poster below for more information. Please also continue to note the current guidance regarding the use of WhatsApp, which is provided on the poster below - **The app is age rated 16+ in the UK** and not advised for use below that age.

We are very much looking forward to Sports Day on Tuesday 20<sup>th</sup> June and with hot weather expected, please ensure your child is sent to school in PE Kit with a t-shirt in their house colour, a sun hat, sunscreen and a refillable water bottle (not glass).

To end, Mrs Tillman-Harries will be leaving Temple Grove Academy at the end of this academic year to take up a role in a new school. We wish her every success for the future and are hugely grateful for her work and dedication to TGA. She will be very much missed.

Best wishes, The Senior Leadership Team

#### Safeguarding:

If you are concerned about the safety or wellbeing of a child please contact the NSPCC on their helpline: 0808 800 5000

or email help@nspcc.org.uk

If you believe that a child is in immediate danger call 999. Our school safeguarding leaders can be contacted by emailing

stillman@templegroveacademy.com or telephoning 07835946414 /

or telephoning 07835946414 / 07943276854

### Stars of the Week:



R - James

Year 1 - Amelia

Year 2 - Swamy

Year 3 - Nasir

Year 4 - Dana

Year 5 - Kaycee

Year 6 - Millie



#### **Early Years Foundation Stage**

We've had a very busy week in Jeffers class this week – finalising preparations for our Father's Day picnic, practising for Sports Day, exploring our new Forest School area and planting our sunflowers, tomato plants and other flowering plants in our garden area. In maths we have been learning about sharing and ensuring that to have a fair share, there should be an equal amount of items per person. In phonics we are continuing to review all phonemes taught to date and applying them to blending for reading and segmenting for spelling, as well as reviewing all tricky words taught to date. The children were introduced to the trigraph (three letters that make one sound) *igh* (as in the word night). The children had great fun during Forest School on Tuesday – they went pond dipping for newts. Our Father's Day picnic on Friday was a huge success – it was wonderful that each child had a father, stepfather, grandfather or mother there to watch their presentation. I am













#### Year 1: Dahl

Exploring the wonders of Space is so exciting. The children blended chalk colours to create a sun in the Year 1 garden. In History Dahl class have been learning about Neil Armstrong's momentous moon landing; the children created their own astronaut and have been fascinated by life on space stations. Dahl class also became gardeners of note this week. Watering, planting and exploring took place. The children will track the progress of their plants - learning at grass roots level!



















#### Year 2: Anthony & Browne

This week, Browne Class have been showcasing their sporting prowess during PE lessons with both Mr. Dixon and Mr. Miles. It has been so lovely to see how much progress all children have made since the beginning of the academic year. We are now ready for Sports Day! Are you? See you Tuesday!





#### Year 3: Walliams

Walliams are preparing for Sports Day next week and enjoyed a chance to do some gardening in the lovely weather this week. The allotments are looking great!





#### Year 4: Snicket

Year 4 have made a great start to their Design Technology project, whereby they will be designing and making model cars. As you can see, the sharp pencils and trusty rulers were useful for their measurement lesson focussed on cutting axles.





#### Year 5: Blake

It has been a busy, but fun filled week in year 5! We have continued to write and perform poetry in a variety of styles, have started a new topic in maths and have begun to practice sprint starts and races in preparation for sports day. The children also enjoyed a film afternoon as a reward for having 100% attendance all week!







#### Year 6: Shakespeare

What a week! Year 6 spent the former part of the week at PGL and latter half recovering! We endured 28-29 degrees of fabulous sunshine; many, many adventurous activities; and much fun in our dorms. The adults were very proud of the children and the way they approached the tasks, many of them overcoming fears and nerves to do incredible things like the giant swing and abseiling. Mrs Maclean also sent a big thank you to the Year 6s who were incredibly helpful carrying plants to various places and preparing the planters for the Reception planting area which involved digging out and then transporting A LOT of compost across the field.







### **Over and Above Club this week:**

Jeffers: Alice Dahl: Lauren Browne: Magnus Walliams: Glory

Snicket: Tariq

Shakespeare: Charlie A



#### Kindness certificate winners this week:

Jeffers: Grace Dahl: Ema

Browne: William R
Walliams: Leela
Snicket: Lee-Jay
Shakespeare: Kiara



This week, here are children who demonstrated our School Value of...



Reception Jeffers: Jayden for being a considerate and helpful member of the class.

Year 1 Dahl: Lily for consistently showing good manners and being respectful.

Year 2 Browne: Jasmine for continuing to showcase good behaviour to peers and teachers.

Year 3 Walliams: Jayden helps her classmates stay neat and organised.

Year 4 Snicket: Izzy is polite and respectful to all staff.

Year 5 Blake: Danielle for always being polite and considerate to others.

Year 6 Shakespeare: Libby for always speaking politely to adults and peers.



## **Smoothie Bike Day!**

You will have received an email to let you know about an exciting end-of-term event we have arranged for all pupils. Everyone will have the chance to pedal a 'smoothie bike' and sample some delicious (and healthy!) smoothies. Please refer to the recent email sent to you about this as it contains some important information about allergies and notifying us if your child cannot take part for any reason.



You can find out more by visiting: <a href="http://www.thesmoothiebikecompany.co.uk/">http://www.thesmoothiebikecompany.co.uk/</a>



We are able to provide this due to the kind generosity of **Sarah's Little Stars** who are an Ofsted Outstanding Nursery, based on the grounds of Temple Grove (Greggs Wood Road side). Sarah's Little Stars have provided a donation towards the event as a kind gesture of thanks to everyone in the Temple Grove Academy community for supporting and helping their business grow over the last

year. If you would like to know more about Sarah's Little Stars, please visit:

https://www.sarahslittlestars.co.uk/



## What Parents & Carers Need to Know about

## WHATSAPP



WHAT ARE THE RISKS?

...TYPING...

#### **ENABLING FAKE NEWS**

#### POTENTIAL CYBERBULLYING

#### CONTACT FROM STRANGERS

#### LOCATION SHARING

## Advice for Parents & Carers CUCK HERE

#### CREATE A SAFE PROFILE

## EXPLAIN ABOUT BLOCKING 🥏

#### REPORT POTENTIAL SCAMS

#### LEAVE A GROUP

#### THINK ABOUT LOCATION

## DELETE ACCIDENTAL MESSAGES

#### CHECK THE FACTS











www.nationalonlinesafety.com









## Sun Safety – advice for families & schools

Please go to <a href="https://soltansunready.com/for-families">https://soltansunready.com/for-families</a> for advice and guidance about sun safety. Pupils should attend school with a sun hat, sunglasses, sunscreen and a refillable water bottle.





## Temple Grove Academy

# Steps for absence reporting

- If your child is unwell, telephone the school on the first day of absence **and** on each and every day that they remain unwell.
- Provide a reason for the absence.
- Contact us before **9:00am** where possible.



You may also email us to notify an absence using this email address: absence@templegroveacademy.com

When contacting us by email, we also require you to get in touch daily until your child returns to school.

Thank you for your support.